[image: image2.png]mMaryland

DEPARTMENT OF LABOR




[image: image1.png]


[image: image2.png] 



                                                                                                                                   June 26, 2023
To: All Elevator Contractors

From: R. Kaese Dillman, Chief Elevator Inspector

Subject: Important Information Regarding Private 

  
  Residence Inspections

Pursuant to Chapter 292 of the Laws of the State of Maryland, effective 10/1/23, the State will require final acceptance inspections on elevators and certain lifts installed in or at private residences. A State final acceptance inspection will be required on elevators subject to Sections 5.3 and 5.4 of the ASME A17.1 Safety Code for Elevators and Escalators. 

In addition, a State final acceptance inspection will be required for private residence vertical platform lifts covered by Section 5 of ASME A18.1 Safety Standard for Platform Lifts and Stairway Chairlifts (ASME A18.1) that penetrate a floor and vertical platform lifts subject to Section 2.1.1 Runway Enclosure of ASME A18.1.

Please note that the law does not require annual, 3 year or 5 year tests or inspections of private residential units. Additionally, the law does not require any inspections or tests on lifts that fall under Sections 6 and 7, Private Residence Inclined Platform Lifts and Private Residence Inclined Stairway Chairlifts of ASME A18.1. 

Please contact me if you have any questions at ralph.dillman@maryland.gov.

 Thanks, 

 R. Kaese Dillman
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